
Town of Hammond 
Board Meeting Minutes 

September 11, 2023 
 
The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, September 14, 2023, at the 
Hammond Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 
 
Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
 
The agenda was approved motion by Aune/Wynveen second. 
 
The bills and payments were approved; motion by Wynveen/Aune second. 
 
Minutes from August 14, 2023 regular meeting were approved: motion by Wynveen/Aune second. 
 
Treasures report from August 2023 was approved: motion by Aune/Wynveen second. 
$2,924.66 Interest on checking 
$69.31 Interest on savings 
$723,453.24 Check Book balance 
$428,314.67 Savings balance 
$5,697.10 Park fund 
$13,611.43 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 
$6,701.31 Impact Fee Account 
 
Recycle Report: All Good. A car count was done to see how many residents use the recycle center: 
Aug. 2 – 119 cars 
Aug. 26 – 197 cars 
Aug. 30 – 125 cars 
Sept. 2 – 179 cars 
 
Planning Commission; Met on August 7, 2023, all members present. Scott Madsen was in attendance requesting 90th Ave. 
be open to UTV/ATV ‘s from 190th Street west to county road T, and the 90th Ave. Cul-de-sac open to his residence.  
Greg O’Connell brought up the Farmland Preservation Program in a discussion. Paul will look into this in more detail. 
Paul received a request to make 170th St. and 100th Ave a 4 way stop. He applied a red reflective tape on the post to see if 
this would help prior to a 4 way stop. 
Airport requested and received a conditional use permit for an addition to the existing building.  The Town has some 
concerns about this as the airport is already not in compliance with other issues. 
 
Agenda:  
Opening 90th Ave. for UTV/ATV usage: motion to approve addendum to Ordinance 2014-05 by Miller/Aune second. 
Motion to approve addendum to Ordinance 2016-01 by Miller/Aune. 
Adding a 4 way stop at 170th St. and 100th Ave. – Paul will look at options versus a 4 way stop. 
Discussion about Baldwin Airport not being in compliance, Linda will e-mail Kelly Becker and Mike Wozniak for more 
information. 
 
Roads:  
The county is done chip sealing and fogging.  The 2nd lift on 170th St. will be done soon.  Mowing will start with a top cut 
first and then the 3-wheel gang will do the ditches. 
 
Chairman: Discussion on what effect reaching a population of 3000 will have on the Town, it doesn’t appear to be to much 
of a change.   
 
Next meeting scheduled for October 9th, 2023. 
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Miller/ Aune second. 
 
Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 


